Graduate Faculty Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes, February 22, 2010 
Present:  
J. Governali, E. Jampole,D. Margine, E. McDowell-Loudan, 
J. Mosher, C. VanDerCarr,  J. Walkuski, L .Xu, , 

Absent:    
 I. Jubran, J. Walkuski, B. Klein

Guest:

B. Smith (Chair, Physics)

The Committee met to review the revisions which the Physics Department had made in their “Master’s of Science in Advanced Materials” in response to Committee recommendations.  The following was determined:

1. The catalog description for the culminating activity course was approved as follows: 
PHY 633: Energy and Sustainability Internship

(S) Project –oriented internship with a business, government agency, or other public or private organization working in renewable energy, sustainable engineering, or building performance.  Internships involve the supervised application of knowledge and skills gained as part of the science masters program to real-world problems.  A minimum of 24 hours per week of work with the host organization.  Students are required to develop an extensive final written report of their technical and professional work conducted as part of this internship.  Open only to students in the MS program in Sustainable Energy Systems.  Prerequisite: Permission of department. (6 cr. hr.)

Note: B. Smith will send the revised material to the Committee.
2. Courses from the Economics Department which are a part of the program will be changed from the 500 level to the 600 level (per earlier Committee discussion).

MGT 524: Accounting: Principles and Concepts




Changed to


MGT 624: Accounting: Principles and Concepts


MGT 551: Marketing and Management: Principles and Concepts




Change to


MGT 651: Marketing and Management: Principles and Concepts

Note: B. Smith will contact the Economics Department and ask that they change the numbers of these courses and submit the material to the Committee for inclusion in the proposal (J. Governali also contacted T. Phillips).  The revised Economics course proposals will also be used in the Chemistry proposal.
3. Sign off sheets from the original course and program proposals will be transferred to the revised material. (Note: The course number for “Energy and Sustainability” has been change from PHY 520, which the Committee had approved, to PHY 505.  The explanation is that the Department originally wanted to use PHY 520 and PHY 320 as shared resource courses.  They were told (by CCRC) that they could not use a 300 level course for a shared resource course and that PHY 520 was already  in use as a course number.   They apparently decided to use a PHY 505 and PHY 405 combination.  Thus, the change in numbering)
4. Once the approved revised material has been received by the Committee, all contingencies will have been met and the Committee will submit the proposed  “Masters of Science in Sustainable Energy Systems” to  the Provost with a recommendation for approval of the program.

5. The Chemistry Department will be contacted and it will be recommended that they revise their culminating activity description along the lines of what the Committee has approved for the Physics Department proposal.  
6. The Chemistry Department will be asked to change the numbering of  MGT 524 and MGT 551 to MGT 624 and MGT 651 throughout their proposal.
Submitted

J. F. Governali, Chair

GFEC

